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Dates of Interest: 
Holiday worship             

schedule to right. 
 

Oct. 5 Sukkah Building 

Party 10am -12pm 
 

Oct 6 Young Jewish  

Pensacola Sukkah Dinner 
 

Oct 7 Torah on Tap at 

Old Hickory 5:00 pm 
 

Oct. 10 Shabbat under the 

Stars 6:00 pm 
 

Oct. 14 Sisterhood at the 

Fleekop’s Sukkah 6:30 pm 
 

Oct. 18 Bar Mitzvah of 

Benjamin Zimmerman 
 

Oct. 25 Service at Gulf 

Breeze Zoo 10:00 am 
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CONGREGRATIONAL TRIP TO ISRAEL 

MARCH 12-22, 2015 

 

Temple Beth El is going to Israel and we want you to join us! 

Together we will visit Jerusalem, the Dead Sea, Tel Aviv, 

Haifa, Tsfat, Tiberias, and many other great Israeli destina-

tions.  Led by Rabbi Joel and Andrea Fleekop, we will tour 

via luxury bus, accompanied by a licensed tour guide. 

 

The projected group rate is $3,659* including round trip 

airfare, four star hotel accommodations (double occupancy), 

Israeli breakfast daily, buffet lunch at the Dead Sea, and four 

special group dinners.  For those wishing to arrange their 

own airfare, the land only option is projected at $2,899. 

 

All those interested should contact Rabbi Joel at 850-438-

3321 or rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org.  Initial deposits 

requested by October 15. 

Friday, October 3 

8:00 pm Kol Nidre 

 

Saturday, October 4 

Morning Service 10:00 a.m.  

Afternoon Discussion 1:00 p.m. 

Family Service  2:00 p.m. 

Afternoon Service 2:45 p.m. 

Yizkor  4:30 p.m. 
Ne’ilah/Concluding Service                 

5:30 p.m. 

Break the Fast  6:30 p.m. 
 

Friday, October 10 

Shabbat Under the Stars 

6:00 pm 

 

Friday, October 17 

7:00 pm 

 

Saturday, October 18 

10:00 am 

Bar Mitzvah of Ben Zimmerman 

 

Friday, October 24 

7:00 pm 

 

Friday, October 31 

7:00 pm 

 

Please note:  There is no             

service scheduled for Azalea 

Trace this month.  Services at 

Azalea Trace will resume on   

Friday, November 7 at                   

4:30 pm. 

October Worship  

 

Temple Beth El Cemetery Perpetual Care Fees 
 

Temple Beth El does not have a “burial fee”. Instead, the bylaws 

adopt a system based on a Perpetual Care Fee.  According to the 

bylaws, Article VIII Section 2e, the Perpetual Care Fund must pro-

duce sufficient earnings to cover all expenses associated with oper-

ating and maintaining the Temple Beth El cemetery. Based on the 

need to increase fees to cover the costs, the Board of Directors 

approved the following fees to become effective Jan. 1, 2015.   

 

Regular Members if purchased prior to death:  $3000 

Regular Members if purchased after death: Perpetual Care Fee plus 

50% =  $4500 

Non-Members but eligible for Regular Membership: Perpetual Care 

Fee plus 150% = $7500 

 

Each subscription to the Perpetual Care Fund shall cover one 

gravesite.  This does not affect previously purchased Perpetual 

Care, including those covering lots, rather than individual grave-
sites.  The Perpetual Care Fee may be paid “in full” or in install-

ments over a period of time not exceeding five years provided the 

initial installment is not less than 20% of the total Perpetual Care 

Fee. 

 

For more information please contact Janet Kahn, Vice President at 

jskahn1@gmail.com or (850) 566-2873. 



 

Release Party 

 

Despite the ongoing 

threat of ISIS in the Mid-

dle East, raging forest 

fires in the West, and  

a series of appalling sto-

ries involving NFL play-

ers, last month the media 

dedicated an entire day’s 

worth of news coverage 

to the release of Apple’s 

newest iPhone.  

 

Apparently, it was airtime 

well spent. In the first 24 

hours after the new 

product announcement 

on September 9, more 

than four million people 

pre-ordered phones. 

Even more astounding 

were those who immedi-

ately packed their bags 

and started camping out-

side Apple stores – hop-

ing to be among the first 

to get their hands on one 

of the devices once live 

sales officially began on 

the 19th. 

 

I often wonder about 

these people. Do they 

have jobs or families? 

What makes them think 

that getting the newest 

phone a few weeks be-

fore their neighbors justi-

fies camping out on the 

sidewalk for ten days? 

 

My guess is that, with the 

exception of the tech 

bloggers, it isn’t really 

about being first but 

about being part of an 

From the Rabbi 

“...if we continue 

to turn, year 

after year, 

through the 

ancient and 

eternal words of 

the Torah, we 

will never 

exhaust its fount 

of meaning.” 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

experience. Like album 

release parties of decades 

past, it is about sharing 

something you are pas-

sionate about with like-

minded individuals. 

 

On Wednesday October 

15th at 6:00 pm Temple 

Beth El will be hosting a 

release party of our own. 

Amidst singing and danc-

ing, surrounded by fans 

with literally a religious 

zeal, we will release the 

5775 version of the Torah. 

 

If you come to our cele-

bration of Simchat Torah 

as well as other opportu-

nities when the Torah will 

be read and studied during 

the year I think you will be 

amazed to see how many 

changes there are in this 

year’s version. It is full of 

new understandings, ex-

planations, and insights. 

 

The reading of Torah ver-

sion 5775 will be very dif-

ferent than last year’s, but 

unlike the new iPhone, the 

changes aren’t in the 

product, they are in us. 

Torah study is a dialogue  

between us and the text. 

As long as we continue to 

grow and change from 

year to year, so too will 

the conversation we have 

with our faith’s holiest 

book.  

 

Mishnah Pirkei Avot, 1:25 

records the teaching of 

Rabbi Ben Bag-Bag . “He 

used to say of the Torah: 

Turn it and turn it again, 

for everything is in it. Pore 

over it, and wax gray and 

old over it.” 

 

If we do as Rabbi Ben Bag-

Bag urges, if we continue 

to turn, year after year, 

through the ancient and 

eternal words of the To-

rah, we will never exhaust 

the depth of its meaning. 

 

I hope you take the time 

to explore all that is new 

in this year’s version of 

the Torah. 

 

--Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

 

Shabbat Noah at Gulf 

Breeze Zoo 

 

Join with Rabbi Joel and 

Temple friends on               

Saturday, October 25 at 

10am for a special Shabbat 

morning service at the 

Gulf Breeze Zoo, 5701 

Gulf Breeze Pkwy.  

 

We will meet in the picnic 

area outside the entrance 

for worship and picnic 

lunch.  

 

Following lunch join us in 

the zoo as we explore and 

appreciate the diversity of  

God’s creations.  

 

This wonderful Shabbat 

experience promises to 

fun for participants of               

all ages. 



The Days of Awe have arrived 

and the end of the celebra-
tions will signal the beginning 

of our forthcoming renova-

tions to our Temple campus. It 

will make our Temple more 

accommodating to those with 

disabilities and more welcom-

ing to our Reform Jewish com-

munity. Everyone should be 

excited. You have spoken to 

us through surveys, meetings 

and one-on-one fact finding 
sessions and we have heard 

you. It can be said that this 

New Year is one of a new 

beginning for each of us and as 

a Temple family. 

 

We should feel great pride in 

the accomplishments of the 

School for Jewish Living. We 

can look to the future with 

confidence that there will be a 
Reform Jewish community 

here in Pensacola. Much credit 

must go to our Director, An-

drea Fleekop and our teach-

ers. As our director of the 

School of Jewish Living, she 

represents our first profes-

sional educator, and our edu-

cational program reflects that 

degree of skilled excellence.  

 
We are fortunate enough to 

have a young and brilliantly 

gifted Rabbi who has captured 

not only our hearts, but has 

moved our Congregation 

closer to the mainstream of 

Reform Judaism. We have  

recently captured him with a 

new five year contract that will 

extend his spiritual leadership 

until June of 2020. We are 
growing in the number of 

young families and young 

members. There is a recogni-

tion and emphasis on welcom-

ing interfaith families to our 

congregation. We stand at 156 

member units. There are more 

adult education and Torah 

study programs than ever in 

our long history. The Rabbi 
has established outreach pro-

grams with the Torah On Tap 

and Young Jewish Pensacola 
programs. These have drawn 

many non-affiliated young Jews 

into the Pensacola Jewish 

community. Our Shabbat sum-

mer worship services drew 

large numbers, due in part to 

the warmth of the service and 

the fellowship of breaking 

bread together. The Congre-

gation can boast of a very 

active Sisterhood and an active 
Brotherhood. We have at 

each time when confronted 

with an opportunity seized the 

moment.  

 

Early last year we gathered a 

group of members under the 

leadership of Matt Dannheis-

ser and Rodney Rich to review 

all of the requirements we had 

received from our member-
ship on what they wanted to 

make our Temple campus 

warm and welcoming, as well 

as accommodating members 

with disabilities. In the months 

that followed, we have hired 

an architect and Bill Greenhut 

has agreed to be our general  

contractor.  Plans have been 

discussed with the congrega-

tion and in committee. We 
now have a set of plans that 

can be used to cost-out the 

project. The Renovation Com-

mittee hopes to meet all of 

our basic requirements within 

our budget, the beginning the 

renovation is planned for a 

late October timeframe, with 

an eye to completion some-

time in the late spring. Noth-

ing at this point is hard. We 
are still working to mate the 

plans with the funds we have 

available. The generosity of 

our Temple membership is 

nothing short of a miracle. 

Our pledges so far have 

reached $2M. I might add that 

we are close, but not enough, 

by our calculations, to do the 

entire job. I hope that those 
who have not given to the 

From the President 
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Capt. Fred Levin 

USN, Ret. 

renovation will do so now, so 

that we can complete the entire 

project. We are so close and yet 

so far. We need your help now!  

We are certainly at a time of 
new beginnings. The Temple 

needs not only your financial 

support but equally important 

your service. Now is the time to 

consider what you want this 

Temple to be and how it should 

serve you. Volunteer commit-

ments are needed in a variety of 

committees and task forces that 

address specific projects. Our 

communal life as a congregation 
is dependent upon your efforts 

to influence the atmosphere and 

direction of our congregation. In 

all honesty, we get there, by 

commitment, sacrifice, time, 

effort, energy and money? After 

all no one said doing G-d’s work 

here in Pensacola was going to 

be either easy or quick. Yet, I 

believe that if you consider for a 

moment what we have been 
given, you will also recognize as 

Jews how fortunate we have 

been to seize the opportunity to 

do G-d’s work. 

 

I am very fond of a quote by 

Albert Schweitzer from 1936. He 

said: “We are born of other 

lives.....We possess the capabili-

ties to bring all other lives into 
existence. So nature compels us 

to recognize the fact of mutual 

dependence, each life necessarily 

helping the other lives which are 

linked to it.” 

 

As we begin the High Holy Days, 

know in your heart, in all that 

you do for your Temple, that 

you are a messenger of G-d.  

 
From me and my family to you 

and yours, we wish you L’shanah 

Tovah Teekataivu,  

 

Fred 

 
 

 

“As we begin the 

High Holy Days, 

know in your 

heart, in all that 

you do for your 

Temple, that you 

are a messenger 

of G-d.”  



Shalom y’all. September 

brought a new and differ-
ent program for Sister-

hood. On Sunday the 21st 
we had our luncheon with 

several religion school stu-
dents, with a program by 

Rabbi Fleekop on Rosh 
Hashanah customs, and 
ending with all the stu-

dents in the school making 
apple and honey stick bags 

together with sisterhood 
to be donated to the 

needy. A great time was 
had by all!! 

 
Remember to join us at 

Temple for Break the Fast 
on Saturday evening,                

October 4th. We are do-
ing another fun and differ-

ent program (thank you 
Pat and Andrea)...we are 

celebrating Sukkot with 
wine tasting in the Flee-
kop’s Sukkah at their 

home. An evening of wine 
with an expert, (no, not 

me, a real expert), appetiz-
ers, a Sisterhood meeting 

(we better do that first, 
huh?), and lots of friends. 

What could be bad, right? 
Join us on Tuesday,             

October 14th at 6:30 pm. 
 

We need input from all 
you who are funny, think 

you are funny, or has 
someone who thinks you 

are funny, so we can put 
on another temple show. 
The only catch is that 

we’re not sure of the date 
yet, but we at least needs 

to know how many of you 
would be interested in 

participating. Email Renee 

of your interest at: 

rmoore40@yahoo.com.  
 

Our year is going to be full 
of surprises and creative 

ways to celebrate sister-
hood, like November’s  

program of using olive oils 
(for Channukah), to be held 
at the So Go gourmet facil-

ity above the Bodacious 
Olive, so pick up your sis-

terhood schedule and join 
the ‘hood!! 

 
Life is a Cabaret. 

 

Renee and Marty 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

October 

Sisterhood 

Meeting 

Wine Tasting 

Under the Sukkah 

at the Fleekop’s 

October 14 

6:30 pm 

Contact  

Janet Levin for 

details 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Paul and Linda  

Finkelstein, owners of Plant 

and Flower Boutique for            

providing the beautiful               

buffet centerpiece for                 

Rosh Hashanah. 

October Sponsors 
 

Flowers 
Oct. 3/4   Beverly and Bill 

   Zimmern 

Oct. 15    Cindy and Terry 

   Gross 

Oct. 17/18  Jennifer and Jay 

     Zimmerman 

Oct. 24    Liz and Tom   

   McCulley 

Oct. 31   Penny and Dan    

  Philips 
 

Onegs 
Oct. 10 - Pot Luck 

Oct. 17 - Jennifer and Jay 

Zimmerman in honor of 

Benjamin 

Oct. 24 - Deborah Buchalter 

Oct. 31– Available 

Sisterhood Program 

Schedule 
 

Wednesday, November 19  

11:30 am 

SoSo Gourmet 

Cooking demonstration 
 

Wednesday, December 27 

11:30 am 

Ever’man Meeting Room 

Taris Savell shares  

celebrity memories 
 

January 

TBD 

Jewish Film Festival 
 

Wednesday, February 18 

11:30 am 

Ever’man Meeting Room 

Nutrition, healthy eating, with 

Ellen Stubenhaus 
 

Wednesday, March 11 

11:30 am 

Ever’man Meeting Room 

Passover foods and             

customs around the world 

with Rabbi Joel 

 

Wednesday, April 15 

11:30 am 

Ever’man Meeting Room 

Celebrate Spring 

“Guardians of the Earth” 

 

Wednesday, May 20 

11:30 am 

Pensacola Yacht Club 

Tea party with speaker  

Mollye Barrows Vigodsky 

 

Mitzvah Caring Fund 
 

Donations were received 

from 

Lucille Foley and  

Faye Merritt in memory  

Rita Lebowitz, mother of 

Renee Eilen 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=flourish+clip+art&qs=IM&form=QBIR&pq=flourish&sc=8-8&sp=2&sk=HS1
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Educator’s Message: Better Together 

On Sunday, September 21 the Sisterhood and the School for Jewish Living joined together for 

morning of learning, eating, talking, and engaging in a Tzedakah project. Serving as the School Di-

rector and Co-Program Chair for Sisterhood, it was a natural idea for me to plan a meeting of 

these two groups within our Temple. The reviews are in; and it was a huge success!   

 

At 11:15am Rabbi Joel led an interactive presentation on High Holiday Customs Around the 

World for Sisterhood and students in grades fifth through Confirmation. Sitting at mixed tables, 

the ladies and students spoke to each other and shared a family style meal. At noon, the younger 

students joined the group and everyone participated in making Rosh Hashanah care-packages 

(cards, apples and honey) for a community non-profit 90W. Afterwards one student remarked, “It 

was nice to meet and talk to some of the adults at Temple.” 

 

I believe it is very important for the leaders and adult members of our Temple to interact with our 

students for several reasons. First, the adults (most of whom have grown children and some even 

grown grandchildren) can (re)experience the importance of Jewish education. Our leaders must be 

in touch with today’s young families, for they are the future of Temple Beth El. Second, the children 

gain the benefit of meeting some of the adults in our community and in turn feel more comfortable 

at Temple. Third, seeing adult role models actively engaged in our Temple demonstrates the value of 

lifelong learning and commitment to Judaism.  

 
Our Temple serves many generations. Often our programs are designed to focus on a specific popu-

lation. This recent joint-event once again proves the value of creating some pre-planned intergen-

erational programming.  

 

I hope you will join us for our next intergenerational program—the joint Brotherhood and School 

for Jewish Living “Building, Decorating, and Eating in the Sukkah” on Sunday, October 5 at 10am. 

 

L’Shanah Tova,  

 

Andrea 

 

 

Congregational Meeting a Celebration!!! 
 
The congregational meeting on Sept. 14 was attended 

by fifty-five congregants. A 5 year contract beginning in 

July, 2015 was unanimously approved for Rabbi Flee-

kop. A celebration dinner was held following the con-

tract approval announcement. Gratitude goes out to 

the Temple Sisterhood that organized the event with 

the gracious spon-

sorship of 4 fami-

lies: Tammy & Matt 

Dannheisser, Renee 

& Steve Eilen, 

Cindy & Terry 

Gross and Janet 

and Chuck Kahn.  
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Kitchen Kibbitz  by Janet Schilling 

Bar Mitzvah of Benjamin Zimmerman  

Saturday, October 18 

 
Benjamin is now a freshman at Pace High School. Baseball occupies most of his 

time as he travels around the country as part of Stars and Stripes All American 

Baseball Travel Team. However, he is an avid 

reader and greatly interested in American and 

World History. His Torah portion is Parshat 

Bereshit (in the beginning). Due to his interest 

in sports and community service, his project is 

called Sports Exchange of America which aims 

to help lower income youth participate in 

sports such as baseball and football.  

A Healthier Pancake 

 

Can a pancake ever be healthy?  

Made with flour, eggs, butter and 

favorite fillings, not to mention a 

good dousing with maple syrup, I 

was not sure I wanted to sacrifice 

taste for my arteries!   A favorite 

teacher at school who shares my 

love of food (and especially trying to 

find healthy alternatives) told me 

about an oatmeal pancake recipe 

that is a favorite of hers.  When she 

mentioned oatmeal and pancake in 

the same breath, I almost walked out 

of the room.  I had a flashback to 

when my brother told me about “the 

best pancakes he had ever eaten.”  

He shared his recipe with me. I made 

them once and then used the recipe 

and what was left of the pancakes for 

kindling.  My teacher friend assured 

me that she had never made these 

pancakes without receiving a request 

for the recipe.  So I thought I would 

give oatmeal pancakes one more try.  

I was glad I did.  If you prefer a light 

and fluffy pancake, this recipe may 

not be for you.  But if you are willing 

to experiment, I think you will find 

them to be a nice change of pace. 

Now that the weather has gotten 

cooler, they are a wonderful break-

fast or even dinner option.  Add a 

link or two of chicken apple sausage 

and some fresh fruit and you will 

have  a meal that will keep you satis-

fied.  I am also sharing a smoothie 

recipe that Logan and I have been 

drinking for about a month.  It too 

will keep you full and keep you from 

snacking between meals.  Filled with 

nuts and gluten-free, it was designed 

as a detox and as a way to reset 

your taste buds.  We liked it so 

much we have gone way past the 

recommended ten days!  I hope you 

enjoy both recipes.   

 

Sally’s Oatmeal Pancakes 

2 c. old fashioned oatmeal 

2 c. non-fat buttermilk (I use almond 

milk unsweetened with a Tbsp. of 

vinegar) 

2 large eggs 

4 Tbsp. butter melted 

1/2 c. flour 

2 Tbsp. sugar 

1 tsp. baking powder 

1 tsp. baking soda 

1/2 tsp. cinnamon 

1/4 tsp salt 

Chopped pecans to taste 

1/3-1/2 c. unsweetened flaked             

coconut 
 

Combine oats and buttermilk.  

Cover and refrigerate overnight or 

at least 2 hours. 
 

Add eggs and melted butter to oat 

mixture.  Sift all dry ingredients and 

add to oat mixture.  Spray heated 

griddle with cooking spray.  Ladle 

batter in 1/4 c. measurement and use 

back of ladle to spread out batter.           

I use an ice cream scoop to make 

this easier.  Bake until golden brown 

about 3-5 minutes per side.  Makes 

about 24 pancakes.  Leftovers freeze 

well and can be reheated in a toaster 

oven. 

 

Favorite Nut Smoothie 

2 Brazil nuts 

4 walnut halves 

1 Tbsp. Chia seeds 

1 Tbsp. hemp powder 

1 Tbsp. pumpkin or sunflower seeds 

1 Tbsp. almond butter 

1/2 Tbsp. coconut oil 

1/4 avocado 

1/2 c. blueberries 

1/2 c. water 

1/2 c. almond milk (unsweetened) 

Combine chia seeds with water and 

let soak overnight. 

In the morning add mixture to all 

other ingredients in a blender. 

If you like it very cold, add a bit of 

crushed ice.   

 

The fruit component can be varied. 

I have used banana, strawberries, 

raspberries, etc.  You may find that 

the flavor is a bit bland.  I do also add 

a bit of vanilla or almond extract, but 

the original rec-

ipe does not call 

for it.  Makes 

one 16 oz. 

smoothie. 

Publicity Volunteer Needed 
 

Temple Beth El’s Communications Com-

mittee needs your assistance. We are the 

volunteers who produce the monthly 

bulletin, maintain and update the website, 
and contact outside agencies to assist us 

in getting out the word about what is 

going on at TBE. We need another person 

to help with outside publicity. This lucky 

volunteer can even work from home.   

We have meetings only once a quarter or 

when necessary. Can YOU share your 

time and talent with us? Please contact  

Pat Braunstien at 850 598-9718. 
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October Birthdays 

1st       Tonya Chase 

2nd      Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

3rd      Noah Flores 

4th      Robin Schwartz 

         Scott Boyle 

5th      Rebekah Rich 

 Tyler Pearce 

 Sarah Friedland 

6th      Jim Leath 

8th      Laura Merritt 

9th      Colleen Cacace 

         Robin Yawitz-Yaseck 

 Julie Rayborn 

10th     Celeste Krys 

         Renee Eilen 

 Julie Rayborn 

11th      Joe Rosenbaum 

12th David Moretsky 

14th     Bill Wein 

15th     Andrew Jurnovoy 

16th     Mackenzie Landa 

23rd     Holly Jurnovoy 

24th     Greta Rickoff 

 Susan Levine 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

24th     Julia Proctor 

 Edward Friedland 

 Joshua Retzloff 

25th     Susan Sacks 

 Joe Khatena 

26th     Connie Bookman 

27th Rachel Pollett 

28th     Benjamin Zimmern 

 

October Anniversaries 

5th      Marlene and Robert 

 Sackheim 

9th      Janet and Logan Schilling 

16th     Wendy and Christopher 

 Gummere 

18th      Cindi Bear Bonner and 

 Chad Bonner 

20th    Liz and Tom McCulley 

23rd     Julie and Frank Segal 

Federation Events 

 

Welcome to Temple 
 

We welcome returning  

member Perry Fink. 

Torah on Tap 
 

October 7th 

Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 

Palafox Place 
Topic: Sex Ed 

What role should parents play in 

setting curriculum? 

 

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Learning at 5:30 pm 

SAVE THE DATE FOR FEDERATION EVENTS 
 

Tuesday, November 11 - Professor Jonathan Adelman  
Professor Adelman is a full professor at the Josef Korbel School of International Stud-

ies at the University of Denver. In Israel Professor Adelman taught at both Hebrew 

University and the University of Haifa. In the late 1980s he worked for three years 

with the Israeli Foreign Ministry to organize groups of Chinese princelings to visit 

Israel as part of a successful plan to gain Chinese diplomatic recognition. He continues 

to work with the Israeli Foreign Ministry on ways to improve Sino-Israeli relations. He 

will speak at our November Chai discussion and later that night, the time and place to 

be determined.   

 

Thursday, November 13 at 8 PM.  

Matisyahu is coming to Vinyl  Music Hall  

2 S. Palafox Street    

He is an awesome Jewish   

songwriter and singer and  

specializes in Reggae style music.  

 
December 25 - Ronald McDonald house Christmas Day volunteer event. Be sure to 

sign up when asked for this very fulfilling morning of service.  More information on 

this event next month.   

 

Jazz Shabbat Service Friday, April 10, 2015  

 

 

 

Thanks, Mazel and More! 

 
We extend gratitude to Bev 

Zimmern for her fine service as 

mayor of Gulf Breeze. We also 

extend congratulations to Matt 
Dannheisser who will succeed 

her as mayor. We are fortunate 

to have such leaders as mem-

bers of Temple Beth El.  

 

 

 
Mazel tov to Laura Merritt and 

Dan Huffines who welcomed 

their daughter, Hazel Ann on  

September 14.  Proud grand-

parents are Faye and Chip         

Merritt and Helen and Steve              

Huffines.  Hazel Ann is named 

for her great-grandmothers. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

In memory of Lisa Shawyer from Chris Shawyer 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Hal Marcus 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Joel and Sue Levin 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Chip and Faye Merritt 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Bill and Lucille Foley 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Jay and Fonda Arbette 
 

 

Temple Beth El General Fund 

In honor of Helen Schulein's 110th birthday from Bill and 

Lucille Foley  
 

Jonathan Kahn Library Fund 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Bettie Kahn  

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Jani and Ronnie Handwerger 

Temple Renovation Fund 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Joan and David Kent 

In memory of Renee Eilen's mother, Rita Lebowitz from Chuck and 

Janet Kahn 

In memory of Sandy Rosenthal's mother, Catherine Parks from Jan 

and Mathilde Silverstein 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Jerry and Linda Rubenstein 

In memory of Bobby Kahn from Rodney and Kricket Rich 

In memory of Susan B. Leath from Rodney and Kricket Rich 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Rodney and Kricket Rich 

In memory of Leah June Vigodsky Gross from Rodney and Kricket 

Rich 

In memory of Sandy Rosenthal's mother, Catherine Parks, from              

Rodney and Kricket Rich 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from William and Judith Kaczor 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Jeri Lyn and Jeff Sebert 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Dr. F. Robert Ginsberg and Renee 

Feldman 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Suzanne Kahn 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from David and Dottie Galloway 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Fred and Brenda Vigodsky 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Shelley and Neil Cooper and Family  

In memory of Rita Lebowitz from Sid and Pat Braunstien 

October Calendar 

   1 2 3 

Kol Nidre               

8:00 pm 

4  

Yom Kippur 

Service schedule 

on front page 

5 

Sukkah Building 

Party and Lunch 

10 am-12 pm 

6 

Young Jewish 

Pensacola Sukkah 

Dinner 6:00 pm 

7 

Torah on Tap at 

Old Hickory 

5:00 pm 

8 9 10 

Sukkot/Shabbat 

Under the Stars  

6:00 pm 

 

11 

12 

SJL 

9:00-12:15  

13 14 

Sisterhood Wine 

Tasting at               

Fleekop’s 6:30pm 

15 

Simchat Torah 

Dinner 6:00 pm 

Service 6:45 pm 

16 

Board Meeting 

5:30 pm 

17 

Shabbat Services 

7:00 pm 

18 

Bar Mitzvah of 

Benjamin                

Zimmerman 

10:00 am 

19 

SJL 

9:00-12:15 

20 21 22 23 24 

Shabbat Services 

7:00 pm 

25 

Services at Gulf 

Breeze Zoo 

10:00 am 

26 

SJL 

9:00-12:15 

Girl Scout Mtg. 

1:00 pm 

27 28 29 30 31 

Shabbat Services 

7:00 pm 

 

        Sunday                      Monday                     Tuesday                  Wednesday                  Thursday                   Friday                     Saturday 

 

The Temple extends deepest condolences to Renee 

Eilen on the passing of her mother, Rita Lebowitz.   

May her memory be for blessing.   

Z’l 
A woman of valor, who can find? For her price is far 

above rubies.  
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To be read on October 3/4 

September 

27th     Peggy Merritt 

 Mrytle Tucker 
28th     Sam Sommer 

 Rose Steppach 

 Harvey Robles 

29th     John Holm 

 Helen Miller 

 Lillian Rosen 

30th     Leroy Gross 
October 

2nd      Joe Herschkovitz 

 Montrose Edrehi 

 Ludwig Meyer 

 Lester Yates 

3rd      Bertha Githens 

         Albert Speer 

4th      Dulcie Silver 

         Elias Joshua 

 

To be read on October 10 

5th      Lillian Nathan 

 Mary-Pat Hamm 

6th      Rosa Blum 

 Henry Lanar 

 Dan Eilen 

 Terry Meredith 

 Jonathan L. Kahn 

7th      Bessie Krentzman 

         Beverly Ann C. Ripps 

         Harvey Gelfand 

         Robert Lazear 

8th      F. Alfred Rucker 

 Theresa Klein 

9th      Milton Clarke 

 

To be read on October 10, con’t. 

10th     Dorothy Mayer 

         Harriet Bunnen Feinberg 

         Clarence Frenkel, Jr. 

 

To be read on October 17 

11th      Herman Hilsenroth 

 Richard Berlin 

 Robert Adam 

 Robert Guentner 

12th     Harlow Ades 

 Betty Ann Smith 

13th     Jacob Israel 

 Leo Loeb, Sr. 

 Florence D. Loeb 

 Leo Rich 

14th     Harry Kahn 

 Michael Block 

15th     Stephanie Gail Pollak 

 Sarah Tucker 
 Harry Walborsky 

16th Jacob Moskowitz 

17th     Rebecca Berlin 

 Sol A. Levy 

 Mildred Frank 
 

To be read on October 24 

18th     Ben Finkelstein 

 Hazel Walker 

 Lewis Odess 

19th     Nathan Forscheimer 

 Louis Friedman 

 Leona Gordon 

 George Samson 

20th     Belle Gundersheimer 

 David Levy 

 Eleanor Morrison 

 Samuel Siegel 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on October 24, con’t. 

21st     Ethel Swett 

22nd    Anna Lapin 

 Doris Jean Kahn 

23rd     Caroline Stone 

 Lewis B. Rosenau, Jr. 

 Rheata Allen 

 Rabbi Henry Guttmann 

 Josine Friedland 

24th     Jacob Khatena 

 

To be read on October 31 

25th     Berniece Goldstein 

 Ethel Winter Robinson 

 Esther Ash 

 Sam J. Fox 

26th     Carl Gustav Branberg 

27th     Carolyn Z. Bernstein 

 Estelle Rubinstein 

28th     Max Goldberg 
         Henrietta  Kugelman Bear 

 Mike Wein 

29th     Lena Maisel Levine 

 Leila Stricker 

30th     Harry Silverman 

 Martin Menko 

 Rosalyn Rose 

 Olly Alexander 

31st     B. Irvin Greenhut 

 Eva Gross 

 Dorothy Feinstein 

 Helen Gorman 

 Ralph Jaffe 

 Minnie Gellerman (Cheshvan 4) 

Nov 1 Dr. Heather Bazzel 

 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 

Holiday Worship 

Schedule on page 1 

 
Oct. 5 Sukkah Building Party 

10am -12pm 
 

Oct 6 Young Jewish  

Pensacola Sukkah Dinner 
 

Oct 7 Torah on Tap at Old 

Hickory  
 

Oct. 10 Shabbat under the 

Stars 6:00 pm 
 

Oct. 14 Sisterhood at the 

Fleekop’s Sukkah 6:30 pm 
 

Oct. 18 Bar Mitzvah of              

Benjamin Zimmerman 
 

Oct. 25 Service at Gulf 

Breeze Zoo 10:00 am 

 
 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith,  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien  

Janet Kahn  

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace, 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 

 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Matt Dannheisser 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Rich Cacace 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 

 Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Zvi Salpeter 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


